February 27, 1946 Mr. Ward Lambert Athletic Department Purdue University Lafayette, Indiana Dear Piggy: I have been intending towrite you for quite some time and extend my congratulations and best wishes for the wonderful record you have set at Purdue University. in basketball. I want to congratulate you further on the high esteem that your fellow coaches held for you when they gave you the number one spot in basketball. Here's hoping that you have many, many wonderful years ahead. Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education, FCA:MF Varsity Basketball Soach.